

THE SALVATION ARMY DALLAS WOMEN'S AUXILIARY NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 12, ISSUE 3 Summer 2013

Dear Auxiliary Friends,



It has been a joy and an honor to serve as your president this year. As you know, I chose as our theme "Together is Better" at the beginning of the year. And so, I thank each of you for all you have done to make this

year such a success! We worked together filling backpacks, Santa sacks, candy bags, camper bags, and supervising Lego play. You chose angels to shop for, rang the bells, and distributed gifts. You donated clothing, sorted and priced it, folded programs, and helped set the tables. You addressed, stuffed and signed mailings, and you were there---taking meals to domestic violence victims, touring Salvation

Army facilities, attending our special events, and visiting our grant recipients. You came to the luncheon, invited your friends and family and you shopped the Chic Boutique and the Silent Auction. Together we did it! And now, we have the numbers to prove it. Thank you so much for being such a vital part of this year. A special thank you goes out to our Fashion Show and Luncheon team chaired by Karen Dealy with Nancy Bierman co-chair and their committees.

Thank you also to each member of the Auxiliary Board who did your job faithfully. You are the best and I am so fortunate to have been associated with you.

However, none of this would have been possible without our wonderful Salvation Army staff: Captain Michele Matthews, Tina Trejo and

Loretta Yeargin. Thank each one of you for your dedication to the Army and for your friendship.

And now let me say a special prayer for each of you:

Lord, Teach me to speak words that will build others up rather than tear them down. Place a guard over my mouth that I may not destroy the faith or confidence of others. Give me wisdom and help me to always think before I speak. Fill me each day with your Holy Spirit that I might enrich the lives of others and thus fulfill the law of love.

In Jesus' name, AMEN

Carolyn Miller, President

Caralyn



In my last newsletter article, I wrote about "doing the most good" and that it wasn't just a tag line, but it was our promise to our community and to ourselves about how

we would operate every day.

You would also understand that it is not just those of us in uniform or those that receive a paycheck from the Army that are The Salvation Army. YOU are The Salvation Army, and **you** are doing the most good every day. You are part of an organization that serves in 126 countries and has been doing so for 148 years. In the next few months we will begin a celebration of 125 years of service in Texas, and I trust you will celebrate with us.

The following is our brand Manifesto – a first person statement of what The Salvation Army is. In other words, if The Salvation Army were a person, this would be how it would describe itself. I see the Women's Auxiliary described brilliantly as I read this, and I trust that as you

read through this, you will find that it describes you as well.

I am doing the most good.

I am hope.

I am compassion.

I am strength.

I am faith.

I am doing the most good.

I serve a community.

A region.

A nation.

A world.

I serve heroes.

I serve victims.

i serve victims.

I serve a sovereign God.

I am doing the most good.

I am an Army.

Drafted by the Creator.

Commissioned by a man who defied death. My enemies are despair and destruction.

My ammunition is grace and mercy.

My allies are generosity and benevolence.

I am an Army.

Helping others be all they can be.

I am doing the most good.

I feed empty stomachs and hungry souls.

I rebuild ruined homes and shattered lives.

I am a willing listener for a veteran with stories

to tell.

I am a bottled water and an encouraging smile for a weary firefightor

for a weary firefighter.

I am an answered prayer.

A silver lining.

A second chance.

I am doing the most good.

I am a humble steward of other people's generosity

isity.

I am a grateful courier of a stranger's kindness. I am the faithful executor of others' goodwill.

I take my responsibility seriously.

I am blessed.

I am a blessing.

I am The Salvation Army. I am doing the most good.

Thank you for doing the most good!

Captain Michele Matthews

With Special Thanks

Outgoing Executive Committee for your hard work and leadership

Karen Dealy ,Nancy Bierman and The Fashion Show Committee

for a successful event

Mrs. David Miller

for hosting and underwriting the Patron Tea

Tootsies

for hosting a Pre-Fashion Show event

Grant Selections Committee

for making site visits

Our Generous Donors

for Silent Auction and Runway Collection items

In Memorium:

Please take a moment to remember these members who have been "Promoted to Glory"

Aliene Davis, Suzi Tubb, Lynda Scurlock, Sally Stout

And the spouses of our members

George Charlton (Barbara), George Shutt (Nancy), Ray Williamson (Suzanne), J. Roland Dykes (Virginia), Vance Miller (Tincy)

Have a Great Summer!

see you on August 1 when we meet at the Christmas & Disaster Center to pack backpacks for our Back to School project, chaired by Gail Vesledahl! Sponsorship forms are enclosed!



Welcome Aboard!
2013-14 Executive Committee



Captain Michele Matthews, Cindy Cummings, Betsy Chambers, Renée Farren, Markita Thompson, Connie Rhoades, Liz Dierksmeier, Carolyn Miller, Susan Rogers

Not pictured: Marilyn Spencer, Kelly Smartt, Dixie Marshall

Advisers: Barbara Charlton · Renée Querbes Farren · Carolyn Miller

Margot Perot · Susan Rogers

President

Connie Rhoades

President-Elect

Betsy Chambers

Recording Secretary

Kelly Smartt

Treasurer

Cindy Cummings

Chaplain

Susan Rogers

Corresponding Secretary

Marilyn Spencer

Membership

Dixie Marshall

New Member Liaison

Liz Dierksmeier

Publicity/Historian

Markita Thompson

Grant Selection

Carolyn Miller

Fashion Show Chairman

Gina Jones

A Quick Look Back!









The Dallas Women's Auxiliary Spring Fling

Rocket Science

Saturday, April 13, 2013 Pleasant Grove Corps 10:30 AM -12:30 PM Children ages 5-12 tional details to soon follow!











Winter Coffee February 5, 2013 10 am

RSVP by January 28

214-637-8122 or email dfw_auxiliary@uss.salvationarmy.org





DOING THE MOST GOOD

With Your Clothes
2013 FASHION SHOW

Amid a bright spring morning and towering live oaks, the annual Fashion Show and Luncheon returned to the Brook Hollow Golf Club on May 6. Chairman Karen Dealy and Co-Chair Nancy Bierman welcomed over 600 guests to shopping at the Chic Boutique and the fabulous tented runway show. WFAA's Gloria Campos acted as mistress of ceremonies while the Perot daughters - Nancy Perot, Suzanne McGee, Carolyn Rathjen, Katherine Reeves, and Sarah Perot - were recognized as Honorary Chairs.

All was a fitting tribute to the woman whose vision founded the event, Margot Perot.

The runway show was followed by a lunch of cuisine excellence crafted under the culinary direction of Auxiliary member Jan Pickens.

Many many thanks to those dedicated women who 'opened their hearts and opened their closets'. With the help of The Fashion Show committee, the generous Underwriters, Silent Auction and Chic Boutique donors, and the Auxiliary members, we are able to distribute over \$411,000 in grants to The Salvation Army Metroplex programs.





PO Box 36026 Dallas, Texas 75235

Phone: 214-637-8122 Fax: 214-879-0706

www.sawadallas.org

Don't forget to renew your membership to be included in the 2013-14 Yearbook. Applications enclosed, or find one on our Web site: www.sawadallas.org

"Success means we go to sleep at night knowing that our talents and abilities were used in a way that served others."

— Marianne Williamson

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Invitations, reminder postcards and/or Email notifications will be sent to all members prior to event

July 12 Membership application deadline to be included in the 2013-14 Yearbook

August 1 - Pack Back to School Backpacks at the Christmas & Disaster Center - 10 AM

September 24 - Executive Committee Meeting at the home of Connie Rhoades - 2 PM

October 1 - General Meeting (Location TBA) - 10 AM

October - (Date TBA) - Behind the Red Shield Tour of the YET facility in Arlington

November 5 - General Meeting & Fill Santa Sacks at the Christmas & Disaster Center - 10:30 AM

November 15 - Annual Luncheon at the Hilton Anitole

December 2 - 7 - Angel Tree at NorthPark Center

December 13-14 - Christmas Kettles at NorthPark Center

December 16-17 - Angel Tree Distribution at the Christmas & Disaster Center